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’Love One Another, Know Ourselves, Believe and Grow’
Tutshill Church of England Primary School

FGB meeting 

G5 meeting 21st May 2018

 4:30pm - 6:35pm 

	Attendees
	Apologies
	Absent

	Jennifer Lane (HT)

Robin Riordan (RR) Chair

Marion Evans (ME) Vice Chair

Katharine Clarke (KC)

Marilyn Henderson (MH)

Vicar David Trehearne (DT)

James Bradbury (JB)

Karen Dursley (KD)

Natalie Fryer (NF)

Alex Watson (AW)

Amanda Cooper (AC)

Lisa Hebborn (LH)


	Surraya Rowe (SR)

Karen Beard (KB) - Clerk
	

	Also attending Mrs Presley (Deputising for Clerk).


Present:

71. Opening Prayer 16:35pm – Rev’d Treharne
72. Welcome and Apologies for absence

Apologies received and accepted from Dr Rowe, Mrs Beard.  Mr Riordan welcomed two new Governors, Mrs Lisa Hebborn a Parent Governor and Mr James Bradbury a Co-Opted Governor.  
73. To agree items of Any Other Business previously notified

Mr Riordan explained that the governing body needed to discuss a private HR Matter in a special meeting after the full meeting.  Staff could not be present at this meeting.
74. Approve Minutes from last meeting.

The minutes were agreed and approved
75. Matters arising from minutes (not covered by agenda)
Mrs Clarke questioned action 45 and asked when a working group meeting will be held.  Miss Lane needs all the governor self-evaluation forms (SEF) completed & returned before this can be arranged.  Mr Riordan asked how many were outstanding; Miss Lane requested any outstanding forms be returned by 5th June 2018. 

**Close Action 45-02/18

Dr Evans asked about action 50, what has happened to the documents on the ‘One Drive?’  Miss Lane said ESchools will have to be used for this.

**Action - Mrs Williamson will issue governors with a letter detailing log-in information and passwords for ESchools.
**Close Action 50-20/18    
76. Budget
Mr Riordan circulated 3 documents providing information from Mrs Williams (School Business Manager, SBM) for governors detailing the budget.  The budget has been agreed by the finance committee and has been scrutinised by Mrs Breeze, Finance Officer from GCC.  Mr Riordan explained there were concerns about the new schools funding formula but at present the school is in a good financial position.  Income has reduced, expenditure has dropped in supply staff costs but administration costs will rise as Mrs Cross will increase her working week from 4 to 5 days.  Capital building maintenance will rise due to planned work for example; repairs to external drystone walls, drainage problem with toilets in main area by the school office.  IT costs have risen this includes iPad leases which are more expensive and photocopier costs have increased.  Indirect employee expenses have risen due to travel costs associated with staff courses.
The initial financial worry about the budget has not occurred; the school is not in a deficit and has a carryover of £27,000 for 2019/2020.

Dr Evans asked if there is still a cap of 8%, Miss Lane said this is just a guideline.  Mrs Clarke confirmed school has spent what funds it has been allocated but no exceeded this figure.  Mr Riordan said school is in a very healthy financial position this year and the finance committee still need to keep scrutinising the budget.  Miss Lane explained it was a safe budget and school has been very careful since 2013 to spend its funds but not go beyond what it has been allocated.  Mr Riordan asked if there were any further questions.

Dr Evans asked if the LA has seen the carry over figure.  Miss Lane confirmed they had, this happens when Mrs Williamson SBM meets the Finance Officer from GCC.  

Mr Riordan asked if the three new local housing developments have generated any more funds.  Miss Lane confirmed that £130,000 has been ring fenced for Tutshill School to expand the site, but this will only realistically buy one classroom area.  Mr Riordan asked where this money comes from; Miss Lane explained the Education Authority distributes these funds which are received from developers under a Section 106 funding.  Mr Bradbury asked if school has to spend it, Miss Lane confirmed it does.

Mr Riordan, Dr Evans and the governing body wanted to thank Mrs Williamson for all her work managing the school financial reporting.  Mr Riordan asked the governors to vote to accept the budget, all governors agreed the budget.

77. SAT - National Curriculum Test 
Miss Lane explained that the KS1 pupils have done well and applied themselves, staff worked very hard to keep the children relaxed and everything low key.  KS1 papers had no surprises; they are not external exams they are only used for internal monitoring of pupil attainment.  KS2 papers were challenging and the arithmetic was relentless, the Maths Paper 2 was hard, Paper 3 was slightly better and the English Reading was also challenging.  A KS2 parent emailed in to thank everybody involved in the work completed towards the tests, as their child had enjoyed the whole experience.  
78. Governors Visit
Mrs Watson attended ‘Safeguarding Training – What Governors Need to Know’ and summarised the course.  Mrs Clarke attended a WGSP course on ‘Current Issues for School Governance’ and produced a report summarising her feedback, a hardcopy will be filed with the original minutes.
Mrs Watson questioned if the safeguarding policies were up to date and if scenarios were put in place to test policies against situations which may arise and if there was a problem with the Headteacher would staff or governors know what to do.  Miss Lane encouraged governors to complete the safer recruitment training and said, to obtain an outstanding rating from Ofsted, Safeguarding must be at the forefront of the work we do.  

Mrs Watson stated all governors must complete the Prevent Online Training and Miss Lane asked all governors to complete the online Channel Awareness Training.

**Action – Miss Lane to forward the courses details to all the governors.
Mrs Watson also suggested that there should be more posters visible in school for the children, explaining who to talk to about any safeguarding issues they have. 
**Action – Miss Lane to organise safeguarding posters for the children

79. Safeguarding
Ms Henderson and Miss Lane attended a multi-agency safeguarding course.  Ms Henderson met with Miss Williamson SBM on 17th May 2018 to discuss the schools central record (safeguarding register for staffing checks).  Ms Henderson worked through the document with the SBM looking at new and more established members of staff.  There was some evidence that the more established staff records were not up to date.
Mrs Hebborn asked if all volunteers helping on school trips need DBS checks.  Miss Lane said no, as long as individuals contact with pupils is supervised, parents are permitted to help without a DBS check and a member of staff must be present.

Dr Evans said we need to protect our volunteers, Jimmy Saville case as an example, he did not have a DBS.  Mrs Fryer confirmed a risk assessment of the activity is completed before the event.

Mrs Watson asked how often staff DBS certificates are reviewed.  Miss Lane confirmed once a member of staff has a DBS it is not reviewed; an annual declaration ‘disqualification by association’ is completed by all staff.  Ms Henderson said the members of church have their DBS reviewed every three years.  Mr Riordan said we need to monitor all staff and governors absence from school and if the time lapse affects the single central record then DBS needs to be re-applied for.  Mr Riordan said we need to be mindful of governors who miss meetings because it could affect their DBS certificate.
Ms Henderson asked if new staff can start work without a full DBS certificate.  Miss Lane said yes they can if the first stage of the DBS has been obtained by the SBM.  Mr Bradbury asked if this is in the school policies.  
**Action - Miss Lane needs to update the school policy to reflect the DBS guidelines for new staff.  Miss Lane to check the policy also reflects the governors changes in who completes what roles in relation to safeguarding.
80. GDPR
Miss Lane explained that GDPR comes into force Friday 25th May, 2018.  Miss Lane and the SBM have spent hours looking at the schools information that is held, they have rewritten the privacy notice, have audited the pupil records and forms and looked at any 3rd party management information systems, compliance and have given parents the chance to opt out.  If parents do opt out, it creates difficulty in school as all the information going to and fro school is online.  Miss Lane is moving away from 3rd parties holding information on pupils and has banned memory/USB sticks in school.  A GDPR procedure has been written and an audit has been completed with results showing school is on track to be fully compliant.

**Action – Miss Lane to copy the GDPR information/policies to all governors.

81. School Reports
Miss Lane explained the school reporting system is changing, pupil reports will all be sent out as a hardcopy, electronic reports will cease.  Parents have been notified that the reporting system will be closing down and a deadline date has been issued.  If parents need help obtaining any copies of pupil reports from the computer system they can contact the School Office.  Mrs Clarke asked why the school was moving away from electronic reporting, Miss Lane confirmed it was due to the new GDPR legislation; also staff were keen to go back to hardcopy reports.  There have been further conversations with parents expressing they were happier for reports to be on paper.
82. Parents Views/Communication

Miss Lane had received feedback from a parent praising the use of ProStars to teach PE as previously, their child was never keen on sport but now thoroughly enjoys it and their hand-eye co-ordination has improved. They wanted to thank the school. 
83. Chairs comments & correspondence
Mr Riordan had no correspondence or comments.
84. Committee Reports

The Teaching and Learning Committee have been working on the School Development Plan (SDP).   The committee examined the Self Evaluation Form and concluded the school needs to record more of what it does well on the SEF and also use it to record what the governors do.  They completed a learning walk for Year’s 5 and 6.

** Action – Mrs Clarke asked for copies of the SDP   
The Finance Committee finalised the budget ready for the governors meeting today.

Ms Henderson, Convenor of the Personnel Committee summarised their meeting: they reviewed the policies, discussed maternity cover, examined Teaching Assistants responsibilities and how they can provide pupils with more support outside the classroom and looked at the Activate Scheme, run by Mrs Cooper.

85. A.O.B
Miss Lane can’t attend the next meeting scheduled for 11 July 2018, Mr Riordan confirmed it had already been re-arranged to 18 July 2018.
Meeting ended at 6.35pm
86.  The Meeting will be held on 18 July 2018 6pm. 

Minutes to Chair: 7 June 2018




Issued: 18 June 2018
Staff Governors and Miss Lane were asked to leave the room so the remaining governors could discuss a private HR matter, see separate Private & Confidential minutes. 
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